
Tuesday 3- We are looking forward to welcoming all of our students back to school on Tuesday, 3 September. 
Students should be at their congregation points for 8.50am in full uniform and with full equipment ready to 
begin the academic year. Students will be with their tutors Periods 1-3 to receive their new planners, timetables 
and other important information. School photographs will also be taken during this time for students in Year 7, 
9, 11, 12 and 13, as well as any students in Year 8 or 10 who did not have theirs taken last year. 
Tuesday 3- We are excited to welcome our brand new Year 7 students into our school community on Tuesday. 
Once students arrive at school they should head to the front of school, outside Main Reception, where they will 
be met by Mr Smith, Miss Heads and their tutors and will line up in their tutor groups. There will be plenty of 
staff on hand to direct students to the correct location, and they will spend their first week being taken to and 
from their lessons to give them chance to find their way around. We know there will be some nervous students, 
and parents, but our staff  will ensure our students feel safe and cared for. 
Tuesday 3- Our new Enrichment Programme begins immediately with some brand new clubs as well as 
continuing clubs from last year. With over 70 clubs on offer across lunchtime and after school, there is 
something for everyone! Students will have the chance in their first Pastoral session to choose the clubs they 
would like to attend and a copy with be shared on social media and sent to parents and carers. Please chat to 
your child about which clubs they will attend and encourage them to get involved in the wider school life. 

3 September 2024
Week A

I hope you have all had a wonderful 
summer holiday and enjoyed precious 
time with family and friends. We ended 
last academic year on a high following 

our successful Ofsted inspection where it 
was acknowledged that our staff go 

“above and beyond”, that “our pupils are 
safe and cared for well” and that we 

provide our students with “a high-quality 
and well-rounded education.” All of these 

wonderful statements were evident 
through our fantastic results at both A 

Level and GCSE and it was wonderful to 
celebrate the hard work of our students 

and staff. 
As we begin a brand new academic year, 
we are excited to welcome new students 

into Year 7 and Year 12 and to see our 
students continue to shine, both 

academically and through their many 
gifts and talents. We thank you for your 
continued support, which we value so 

greatly, and we look forward to working 
in partnership again to ensure our young 

people are the best versions of 
themselves. 

New Enrichment programme

Year 5 week 2

Attendance figures last week:
Year 7- 88.8%
Year 8- 88.8%
Year 9- 91.8%

Year 10- 89.4%

We had two fantastic mornings for our A Level and GCSE Results 
Days celebrating fantastic results. The school was brimming with 
pride and excitement as students, parents, and staff alike rejoiced in 
their well-deserved success. Our students’ excellent results are a 
testimony to their commitment, hard work and determination to do 
well and we are excited to see them go from strength to strength in 
their next chapter. We are thrilled to welcome back many of our Year 
11 students to Sixth Form and we extend a warm welcome to our 
new students joining us from other schools. We would like to wish all 
of our Year 11 students, regardless of their destination, the best of 
luck in their next steps and we wish our Year 13 students well as they 
take their next steps into the world of work or university. As a school 
we are delighted to share that over half of all our A Level results were 
grade A*-B and that a quarter of grades awarded to our students 
were the top results of A*, A, Distinction* and Distinction. We also 
celebrated our best GCSE results on record, with our results higher 
than both local and national averages across the board. 

Over the summer we welcomed our brand new Year 7 students in 
for Summer School to help them make friends and get to know 
some of the staff at St John’s before their official start. The theme 
this year was ‘Survival’ and whether it was den building, launching 
eggs in rockets from the top floor (amazingly some survived), 
making towers strong enough to survive an earthquake, playing 
pirate games, taking part in a graffiti workshop or making their own 
board games… they all survived! We can’t praise our students 
enough for their excellent behaviour and impeccable manners and 
we look forward to welcoming them all officially tomorrow. We hope 
that they continue to live out the school Virtues they have all shown 
during both weeks of Summer School - resilience, respect, 
self-belief and compassion. 

Final week



The following are some key dates for your diary for the first half term. More details will follow for each of 
these in due course and we will continue to update this section of the newsletter each week with 

forthcoming dates.
❏ Wednesday 11 September- Year 10 Information Evening (more details to follow)
❏ Wednesday 18 September- Year 11 Information Evening (more details to follow)
❏ Wednesday 25 September- Year 9 Information Evening (More details to follow)
❏ Thursday 26 September- Open Evening for Year 5 and 6 students and their families, 5.30-7.30pm
❏ Wednesday 2 October- Year 8 Information Evening (more details to follow)
❏ Wednesday 9 October- Year 12 Information Evening (more details to follow)
❏ Thursday 10 October- Sixth Form Open Evening
❏ Wednesday 16 October-  Year 13 Information Evening (more details to follow)
❏ Wednesday 23 October- Year 7 Welcome Mass (more details to follow)
❏ Friday 25 October- School closed to students for staff INSET

❑ Tuesday 16 July- Sports Day. Students will 
need to come to school in St John's PE kit all 
day and ensure they have plenty of drinks 
and sun cream. Students will spend this 
week signing up for morning and afternoon 
events in their tutor groups. On the 
afternoon of Sports Day, students will be 
competing in a range of events including 
Splash Relay, Tug of War, Spare Kit Race, 
and Obstacle Relay- which House will win?

❑ Wednesday 17 July- Careers Fair (please 
contact J Somers if you would like a stall)

❑ Thursday 18 July- Year 7 Rewards 
Morning and Summer Spectacular

❑ Friday 19 July- School’s out for Summer! 
School will finish at 1.30pm for all students 
with buses leaving at 1.45pm
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I Heard a Whisper…
Artist of 
the Week

Niamh Crowhurst, 
10Y

ClassCharts 
Year 7 Top 
Achievers

Oli K 7O
Nancy T 7R
Lucy D 7M
Sam E 7O
Belle L 7M

Year 8 Top 
Achievers
Jessica A 8H
Thomas T 8A

Madhav S M 8A
Sophie B 8A
Ryan D 8A

Year 9 Top 
Achievers
Molly M 9O
Jack R 9O

James K 9H
Monica M 9O
Phoebe H 9H

Year 10 Top 
Achievers 
Rory B 10M

Klaudia T 10J
Emilie P 10S

Yasmin W 10A
Daniel D 10S

iheardawhisper@stjohns.bhcet.org.uk

MFL Stars of the 
Week: 

Lydia Rose H-W 
(7R)

Jessica B (8A)
Zea L (8Y)
Ava R (9A)

Exam Achievements 2024

mailto:nrose@stjohns.bhcet.org.uk

